[image: image1.png]W )
o

Rossmore




	Rossmore School                                                                                                             


Red Lion Lane, Little Sutton, Ellesmere Port, Cheshire, CH66 1HF

Tel: 0151 329 3688
Head Teacher: Mrs S. Davis-McCoy B.Ed Hons NPQH 

head@rossmore.cheshire.sch.uk

Head Teacher's message 15.5.20
Dear Parents of Reception, Year 1 and Year 6 children, now that I have seen all of your responses to the survey we sent out, I am writing to you to try and let you know what school will be like if your children did return to school on the 8th of June.
Obviously our main priority for children and staff is to keep them safe. In order to do this these are the arrangements we will have in place:

 

· There will be staggered drop off and pick up times at 2 different locations. Pupil’s gates and the main entrance.

· Class sizes will be no bigger than 15, which means the children in each year group will be split into at least 2 groups.

· Once in the groups everyone to include both children and staff will need to remain in that group for the duration of the day and will not be able to mix with the other groups in school. Therefore lunch and play times will be separate for each group. Lunch will be served to the children in their classrooms at staggered times between 12 and 1pm.

· Due to some staff shielding and the split year groups, some children will not be in their usual classroom and may not have their usual teacher.

· Children will be encouraged to wash their hands regularly before, during and after completing activities throughout the day.

· Although we will aim to keep the children apart we cannot guarantee we can stick to the 2m distancing rule within each of the groups. As I’m sure you will appreciate, this is almost impossible with little ones.

· We will be removing a large amount of equipment the children are used to using from the classrooms such as any soft furnishings, toys, small resources, books etc.… as these will be unable to be disinfected each time a child handles them.

· Children will be given their own equipment as a pack, which will be left in school along with any work they do, or IPads they use, everyday. They will also keep their coats on the back of their chairs

· Children will not be able to bring in any equipment of their own to include own comfort toys, pencil cases or mobile phones for the older children.

· I would also strongly recommend that all children take a school dinner to ensure nothing needs to come from home. If your child does bring in a lunchbox from home please ensure all food is out of wrappers or peeled, as staff will not be able to help.

 

Although all of this may sound a little daunting I feel very strongly that I need to be totally honest with you so that you can make informed decisions about sending your children into school. I, and all of the staff, are taking all reasonable steps and measures to protect everybody but it is not my job to convince you to send your child to school. This lies firmly with the government. You need to feel totally happy with the information they have given you.

 

We as a staff will do everything in our power to keep the children safe but do need you to be aware of the changes that will be in place. I must also inform you that the timetable you will receive saying when your child can be in school may not be full time; this will be dependent on numbers. You also need to be aware that there may be changes to the timetable as the government announce any further developments, to include the possible return of the other year groups

 

For those children who will be returning to school I am aiming to send out a video to try and show both the children and yourselves what things will look like. The video will include staff wearing face coverings, although this will be up to the staff member as there is no scientific evidence that face coverings are a protective factor for the individual.  This will also be something for you as parents to decide. If you want your child to wear a face covering that is fine, however it wont be an expectation and it must be provided by you and be washed daily. The video will also show how the rooms will have changed and where the pick up points will be and the areas of the playground each group will be able to play on.

 

Another important piece of information I am obliged to share with you is, that at this time you do have a choice whether you want your child to attend, there will be no fines distributed for non attendance. That said if you are happy with what we have been able to put in place and with what the government are reporting then there will be a place available at school.

 

I do hope that you find all of this information helpful but as always if you have any further questions or concerns please do not hesitate to get in touch. If you have now changed your mind regarding your survey response that is fine just drop us a message to let us know. Likewise if you originally put maybe pending answers to questions please now let us know you decision.

 

I will be in touch again soon if things change and also to let you know dates, times and routines.

 

Take care everyone and once again many thanks for your patience and support.

Mrs Davis-McCoy

